
SBDM Committee Meeting 
September 4, 2024 

3:45 pm 
Minutes 

 

 

Dr. Garlitz called the meeting to order at 3:45 pm.   Committee members in attendance included 

Kimberlin White, Nicole Schulte, Dana Stanfield, Austin Heck, Farrn Urbanczyk, Whitney Tomblin, Robert 

‘Connor, Nikki Wethington, Marsha Pohlmeier, John Fulkerson, Brandi Burks, Edith Huseman, and Dr. 

Kara Sue Garlitz, Chair. 

Nikki Wethington and Mr. O’Connor went over everything that was covered at the Title I Parents 

Meeting on August 12th for our 2nd opportunity.   

Dr. Garlitz led the committee through evaluating the District Improvement Plan.  The updated goals 

were pulled from the work done during the Comprehensive Needs Assessment on August 7, 2024, 

including the phrasing on the Prioritized Areas of Concern.  There are still a few Title I and SCE numbers 

that need to be reviewed after fall snapshot, but as a living document it is ready to be presented to the 

Board at their September meeting.  After a meaningful discussion and revisions, the SBDM approved the 

Draft of the DIP being sent to the school board for their approval. 

The committee went over the school calendar concerning the administrative change of March 23 to 

accommodate Nazareth hosting the High School UIL Academic Meet. 

The next scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, October 2.  Binders were updated for the new year.  

The committee members were given an opportunity to ask questions which included the status of the 

lawsuit that has held up the release of the accountability ratings for the second year.  If released, 

Nazareth’s rating would be an A (plus). 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:25 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

_____________________________________ 

Dr. Kara Sue Garlitz, Superintendent/SBDM Chair 


